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Groh publishes research paper 

Research on the treatment of dislocated shoulders, led by Asheville orthopedic surgeon Dr. Gordon I. Groh, has been published 

in the Journal of Shoulder and Elbow Surgery. 

Groh is a board- certified specialist in shoulder, elbow and hand surgery at Blue Ridge Bone & Joint, with offices in Asheville 

and Hendersonville.  

Groh’s research followed the cases of patients at Blue Ridge Bone & Joint over the course of 32 years with a rare injury, 

traumatic inferior shoulder dislocation. 

 


